

May 1, 2015

<u>CVSR Meeting April 21</u> Larry hosted our most recent club meeting. Nine club members and a couple of spouses were present. (Several officers not present!) We thank Dan our Treasurer for doing a fine job running the show since Matt had to work and couldn't get there until about 8:15.

Upcoming Club Meetings:

May 5 (Tuesday) Art's in Colchester May 23 (Saturday) RPM Automotive in Vergennes. June 2 (Tuesday) Bob Brunette's in Fletcher June 16 (Tuesday) Matt's in Fairfax (this is tentative).

<u>Visit to RPM</u> The visit/meeting is on Saturday May 23 at Markowski's (RPM) in Vergennes. We have been there before but there are lots of new and old things to see. Chet assures us that there is now a body shop and other things to see. To get there (Going south) go to the junction of Route 7 and Monkton Road. This junction is just south of where the railroad tracks cross route 7. Turn left onto Monkton Road. RPM is on the right within a mile or so of the junction.

Upcoming Club Events

Guma's. Another trip to Guma's Restaurant in New York State is a possibility. As part of this trip we may go to a used vehicle dealer that Harold has some information on. Stay tuned for date and more info.

A and W. This visit to Middlebury to have a dinner of burgers and fries continues to be popular. Date to be determined.

Devil's Bowl. Also of continued interest is racing at Devil's Bowl in Fair Haven. Fourth of July date is in the planning stage.

Scavenger Run Trial. Since the NSRA Scavenger Run is a thing of the past perhaps a replacement event for our club's Scavenger Run Trial is in order. Some sort of Mystery Cruise is a possibility.

<u>Jackets</u> Art will contact Dick Japhet about another order for jackets, caps and possibly patches. Be thinking about your own apparel interests.

Bright Idea Award Congratulations go out to Gary Bruening for winning the 2015 Bright Idea Award. Matt presented the award at the April 21 meeting. Matt was quite impressed with Gary's idea of how to make some seams in body panels on his '38 Chrysler which he is building.

Visit to Quintin Brothers Auto and Performance We had an excellent to Quintin Brothers Automotive and Performance in Williston on Saturday March 28. Tim and Pete Quintin and Tim's son were very welcoming and informative showing us around the shop. One big feature us street rodders was a yellow Model A street rod in great need of rebuilding practically from the ground up. Quintin's had lots of neat cars including customs, a factory Five and a VW.

They have a dynamometer for cars and motorcycles. Very nice visit followed by lunch at 99 there in Williston.

Tentative Non-Club Events this summer

With the cold spring it sometimes doesn't seem like good weather will ever come but surely it will! We have last year's May and June events at this time plus some knowledge of other events that are in order.

MOST OF THE FOLLOWING EVENTS ARE SIMPLY TAKEN FROM LAST YEAR'S SCHEDULE SO ARE TENTATIVE. NOT TO BE TAKEN AS "FOR SURE" unless it is shown as "confirmed".

May Events

May 16 etc. Cars and Coffee of Vermont. South Burlington High School student parking lot. 7 AM to 10 AM. This is a once-a-month event about the same weekend each month. Info: carsandcoffeeofvermont.com <u>June Events</u>

June 6 Lone Pine Car Show. Lone Pine Camp Site, Colchester VT Info 878-5447

June 5-7 VAE Classic Auto Festival at Shelburne Museum. (Confirmed)

June 6-7 Manchester Antique and Classic Car Show. Manchester VT

June 5-6-7 NSRA Nats East, York, PA (Confirmed)

June 13 (Rain date June 20) Heaven on Wheels Car Show Community Bible Church, Williston Road South Burlington.

June 14 Mopar Magic. Foster Motors, Middlebury VT info: www.fostermotors.com June 20 Cars and Coffee South Burlington High School, 7AM to 10 AM <u>July Events</u> There is a current flyer out which announces the annual Mazza's Muscle Night car show at Mazza's Shopping Plaza in Colchester. Date is Saturday July 18, 5-9 PM. (Confirmed) More July events to come at a later date...

<u>Bennington Car Show</u> There was a newspaper article not too long ago announcing that the annual Bennington Car Show will no longer be held due to various circumstances. This show has been in August of each year.

<u>CVSR Scholarship</u> The annual CVSR Scholarship of \$500 has been awarded to Daniel LaRoche. Daniel is a senior at Enosburg Falls High School and the Cold Hollow Career Center. He will be attending White Mountains community College with a major in Automotive Technology. He plans a career as an auto mechanic.

www.ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com

336 Birchwood Drive Colchester, VT 05446

President: Matt FitzGerald 802 849 6596 Vice President: Tim Sargent 802 635 6187 Secretary: Art Stultz 802 879 7283 Treasurer: Dan Sargent 802 527 2827 info@Champlain Valley Street Rodders.com.

